Minutes of the Silchester Association 2016 AGM
7.30pm 8th April 2016
Silchester Village Hall, Club Room
1. Apologies for Absence –Marsden and Nancy Jones, Howard Wilkinson, Linda Pitt, Tracy Hart, Amy & Gareth Donnelly, John & Pauline Davis
Present from the Committee – Simon Brewin, Lesley Brewin, David Westwood, Sara Westwood, Derek Fawcett, Andy Hartley
Present from the membership –Liz Pearce, Nick & Biddy West, Steve & Irene Spillane, Ann-Marie Dalton, Pete & Jan Hughes, Phil Carter  

2. Minutes of the last AGM.  The minutes of the last AGM on 26th April 2015 were accepted as a true record of the meeting.  

Proposed: Steve Spillane
Seconded: Derek Fawcett
3. Chairman’s Report: The Chairman, Simon Brewin
Simon reported that the Association has had an active year and has made several donations to the village. We have had more continuity on the committee though we have had some resignations.
The Fun Run was re-activated this year thanks to John & Pauline Davis and Tracy Hart helped by the Tadley Runners and members of the Pavilion Section.

Paul Baker put a huge amount of effort into organising the ‘Picnic on the Green’ but it sadly had to be cancelled due to bad weather on the day. Happily we have been able to utilise a lot of his work this year and are planning a big street party to celebrate Her Majesty the Queen’s 90th birthday in June.

A successful Beer Festival was held in September. Thanks to Derek Monger for leading the sub-committee
Over 1200 people attended the Bonfire Night this year which was ably run by Paul Baker and his sub-committees. Sadly Paul has stepped down from the committee this year so we are looking for someone to take over this role.

Howard Wilkinson led the Boundary Walk in October and regaled all the walkers with stories about the history of the village.

Alan Fairhurst stepped in to keep the quiz night going and we had a huge turnout for his inaugural question time in January.

Professor Mike Fulford once again came to Silchester to fill us in on the work that has been done on the Roman site this year. As always his talk was packed full of information and fascinating discoveries that have been made during the excavations.

The final event of this year will be our first Craft Exhibition which will take place tomorrow.

The Silchester has also furthered its objectives by helping other organisations in the village through a series of donations which David will detail in his report.
Simon thanked all the committee and sub-committee members for all their work throughout the year and also Steve Spillane who continues to maintain our website. He also extended his thanks to everyone who has come out to help at any of our events.

4. Treasurer’s Report :  David Westwood

David presented his report stating that the SA started the year with £14,620.20 in the bank and finished it with £14,728.63 which means that our income and expenditure have balanced. Treasurer’s report is attached.

He went on to detail the income and expenditure of each of the events and filled us in on some of the challenges and achievements of each one of them.

David then detailed the donations made by the SA in support of other organisations in the village

£1000 to the Pavilion Section for refurbishing the field

£300 to the PTA for Leavers’ Memory Books

£216 to the Brownies for uniforms

£100 towards Ken Batt’s leaving party and gift

£115 to the Parish Council for heather round the war memorial

£100 for banners for the re-launch of the village market

Expenses this year have included

· web-hosting and publicity, posters for the fete and flyers for newcomers to the village

· memorial wreath for remembrance day

· AGM

· Insurance  (increase in cost reflects 15 month premium instead of the usual 12)

· Capital goods  - 2 new heavy duty gazebos, repairs to the trailer, outdoor lighting and storage and security repairs

David then stated that the SA has two financial commitments

· to put aside £300 per year for 4 years towards a memorial bench to commemorate the end of WW1

· £500 towards a new sound system for the village hall including a hearing loop

Pete Hughes questioned whether non-profit making events should be recorded as making a loss rather than being listed as ‘expenses’ since there was never an intention to make a profit on them.

The Treasurer’s Report was proposed by Irene Spillane and seconded by Liz Pearce.

5. Election of Officers
The following committee members have indicated that they are prepared to stand for a further term – Simon Brewin, David Westwood, Lesley Brewin, Sara Westwood, Pauline Davis, John Davis, Derek Fawcett, Derek Monger, Hannah Monger, Andy Hartley, Tracy Hart
Simon thanked all the out-going committee members for their contribution, especially Paul Baker who has put in a huge amount of work this year.

He then asked if there were any more nominations
Amy Donnelly was nominated to join the committee by Lesley Brewin and seconded by Sara Westwood.

Liz Pearce proposed that a block vote be taken to appoint the committee which was seconded by Jan Hughes
The committee was voted in by unanimous vote
The positions of Executive Officers will be appointed by the committee at the first meeting next week.

6. A. O. B.
1) Steve Spillane noted that the Tuesday Club (the mother and toddler group) has been disbanded due to lack of leadership and the equipment has been disposed of to other toddler groups in the area. He said that the Parish Council has said that they will support it if anyone wishes to restart it and asked if the SA would add their support. This was agreed. The storage space at the back of the hall will be used to store the new chairs which make them more accessible.
2) Derek Fawcett said he is concerned about recruiting new committee members and is very concerned about the poor attendance tonight. He feels that the proposed ‘What’s On in Silchester’ event which we are discussing for later this year could help. The event will be designed to promote all the different activities that go on in the village and provide people with information about how they could get involved in areas that might be of interest to them. Sara said that we may not be able to hold the Bonfire Night this year if no one comes forward to run it. Simon said he hoped that the event would take place.

3) Steve proposed a vote of thanks to the Silchester Association and the committee members
7. The Date of the Next Meeting:  April 2017
The meeting was closed at 8.30pm.


